APAC – Anti-Poverty Action Coalition

	APAC – Anti-Poverty Action Coalition Meeting
Date: September 23, 2019

	Members Present: Millie Rounsville – NWCSA (Chair for the Day), Chelsea Branley – ExeDir HHCS, Lori Magerl – NWCSA, Mariah Johnson – NWCSA, Rosie Elliott – SCSEP, Keri Wirtanen – SalArmy, Jasen & Kimberly Elcombe – SalArmy, Tanya Nelson – HDCHRC, Carrie Courteau – Americorp HDCHRC, Lynn Tracy – The Society of St Vincent de Paul, Angie Musolf – NCIL, Monica Dahl – LSS WI&MI, Lee Sandok-Baker – City of Superior, Kelley Johnson – Second Harvest, Jane Larson – SHS, Julie Montgomery – UW Madison Ext, Jo Sanders – CASDA, Dana Doyle - CASDA & Tracy Henegar UW Madison Ext.
Guests:  Jim Paine – Mayor of Superior, Jenny Van Sickle, Phil Pumphrey – DTA, Chris Belden – DTA, Krystal Brandstatter – HHCS, Debbie Meye – Indianhead CAA, Pam Benson – SHA, Mary Pelofske – SHA, Paul Huber – WIDVA & Jenny Hoffman – FJL.
Recorder: Kathy Thompson

	Agenda Item


	Discussion

	Action or Follow-up Required

	Introductions & Guest Agenda regarding Transportation Issues in Superior.
	There were quite a few guests at today’s meeting; Mayor Paine, Phil Pumphrey from the DTA, Chris Belden from the DTA, Jenny Van Sickle Superior Councilor & Krystal Brandstatter representative of Superior for the DTA.  We also had Debbie Meye from the Indianhead CAA, 2 representatives from the SHA; Pam Benson & Mary Pelofske, Paul Huber from the WI Dept of Veteran Affairs & Jenny Hoffman from the Feminist Justice League.
	As the conversation on Transportation Issue took on a majority of the meeting; the voting for Chair, Vice-Chair & Recorder will take place at the next APAC meeting on October 28, 2019


	Transportation Issues:
Continued:
Other agency news:


	There were many discussions regarding the transportation issues in Superior with bussing as a majority.  
Shuttles were mentioned as a way to get around areas that a bus would be difficult to maneuver with a big bus.

Issues with people not being able to get to a job, apply for a job or be able to work due to transportation issues.  Kwik Trip for instance does not hire anyone who takes a bug for the afternoons, evenings, overnights & some weekends due to the inability for someone to get there to work.

A lot of the talk was regarding Budgets, Capitol Funding, the one-time 18 million dollar grant opportunity and finding that the DTA receives from the state & tourism in MN.
Transfers are a problem as they are not given unless the person asks before they pay/sit down.  Issues regarding inconsistencies with transfers.  That if a transfer is timed for an hour and it takes 45 minutes for someone to get from Superior to the mall in Duluth, then wouldn’t it be more feasible to give the transfers at the end before you get off the bus?

Safety with the bus shelters were also brought up.  Sidewalks and shelters are not kept clean of ice & snow during the winter so elderly and disabled have difficulty getting in to stay out of the elements or cannot even get to the shelters due to mounds of snow/ice piled up.  Who is responsible? Money was another issue, more money is needed to upkeep & to find efficient ways to speed up time & balance the distance by removing some of the bus stops.

Surveys will be sent to the DTA that were done on Transportation.  The full Transportation reports that the students did will be sent out with this meetings minutes.
Getting on the Superior Days agenda would be good, Rani Gill is a good contact for that: (715) 395-7212.

Jenny Hoffman suggested a Sub-Committee for Transportation Issues.  She is willing to start it if others will join in.  Jo Sanders from CASDA said she would help and Bob Olsgard with NCIL & Heather Brandford could be asked.
Mariah Johnson is the new Coordinated Entry person for NWCSA.  They are also going to be just Permanent Housing starting October 1st.  
	Low Income Passes were talked about like they have in Minneapolis.  Off Peak costs to all.
Having companies offer bus passes so that their employees can get to work; companies like Feradyne & Ravin were mentioned for co-op between the DTA & Employers.

The Mayor said that was on his radar.

There is an active Transportation Plan in place but it only deals with walking and biking, not bussing where that is the main issue for the homeless as they cannot afford the bike rentals and walking may be clear across town which is not feasible with children, a disability or packages.
The link for the map is: https://www.ci.superior.wi.us/907/Active-Transportation-Plan
Transfers should be asked/given automatically by the drivers.  If someone has an armload of groceries or kids to seat, they should not be penalized on being able to get a transfer.  Inconsistencies in things like strollers; one driver allows fold under & another does not.

If someone cannot get to a bus shelter the safety issue is where do they wait, how do they get to the bus & off the bus, is there a sidewalk they can safely get to?  The area from Walmart to where the sidewalk doesn’t show up until 52nd & Tower is very difficult for a person to walk much less a family with kids from the store or someone disabled where walking and bike riding is not an option.
If you have any corrections (or additions), please feel free to email Kathy at kathy.thompson@harborhousecs.org


	Conclusion
	                        Meeting Adjourned.
	Next APAC Meeting October 28, 2019



